
CONGRATULATIONS ALAN!! 

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS!! 

CHARITY 
SWIM
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NEWSLETTER

On 21st April, 2022, one of our long 
standing members, Alan Plumb, won  
the award for Volunteer of the Year at  
the 2022 England Golf Awards.

Alan’s involvement at the club ranges 
from the juniors to the seniors and every 
stop in between. He plays an influential 
role in Strawberry Hill’s ‘Get into Golf’ 
programme as well as the running of 

Strawberry Hill Golf Club would like to 
extend a warm welcome to all the new 
members who have just joined the club 

the academy. Alan’s work on a schools’ 
programme has also seen him devote 
time and energy welcoming children  
with special needs as well as those from  
‘Age UK’.

As a past captain and member of the 
board, Alan is part of the furniture at 
Strawberry Hill and widely recognised  
by his peers as the ultimate volunteer.

Even the minor inconvenience of  
a replacement hip has not deterred  
Alan from serving his beloved Strawberry 
Hill. If there’s a job that needs doing,  
or greens staff requiring assistance with 
divoting, etc. then he will always be the 
first to raise a hand.

and to those whose applications are  
currently in the pipeline.

On Sunday, 26th June, the Club held  
a new members’ golf and social event.  
All those members (men, ladies and 
juniors) who have joined in the last year 
were invited along for a fun 9 hole team 
competition followed by drinks and 
snacks. The fun competition was won by 
the team of Clive Morton, Mark Jones, 
Egil Alfredsson and Michael Rickard.

On Sunday, 26th June our Women’s 
Captain Sarah Gatehouse swam the 1 
mile from Padstow to Rock in Cornwall in 
about 45 minutes. She raised about £600 
for her Captain’s Charity Small Steps.

TROPHY  
 PRESENTATION
At the Trophy Presentation held on the 
28th May, the 7 day men’s trophies for the 
last year were presented to the winners by 
last year’s  Captain, Nigel Williams.

The coveted trophy for ‘Top Dog’ was 
awarded to Jon Parr.

The winner of the Order of Merit was  
David Singh and the trophy for the  
Club Championship was awarded to  
Clive Morton.



If any of you have any contributions or suggestions for the Autumn newsletter (due out in early October) could 
you please contact Margaret Bedford 020 8940 5044 or e-mail her at mkbedford@talktalk.net       www.shgolf.co.uk

17th July	 Geoff Rogers Trophy 	
	 and Lunch

22ndJuly	 Fun 9 hole Mixed  
	 Stableford

30th July	 SHGC Summer Ball

12th Aug.	 Mixed Stableford  
	 & Fish & Chips

29th Aug.	 Bank Holiday Golf  
	 and Social Event

9th Sept.	 Mixed Stableford  
	 & Fish & Chips

FORTHCOMING SOCIAL EVENTS

To help Strawberry Hill Golf Club to get 
more people playing at the club and  
using our facilities we use Social Media 
to help promote the club. 

It would really help us if members  
followed us on Twitter and liked us 
on Facebook. You can also add nice 
reviews about the club on our Facebook 
and Google+ page. Just click on the 
links below to go to our pages.

•  Follow SHGC on Twitter 
•  Like/Review SHGC on Facebook  
•  Add your review to SHGC on Google+

For those of you who haven’t signed  
up to these sites, follow these links:

SOCIAL MEDIA SITES

WOODPECKER!

PAST CAPTAINS’ 
MATCH

CAPTAIN’S 
LUNCH

CHARITY QUIZ 
EVENING!
The Club held a very successful charity 
quiz evening on Saturday 2nd July with 
12 teams of 6 all taking part. This event 
had already been postponed twice due 
to Lockdown, but it was worth waiting 
for! We had some very challenging quiz 
questions and a delicious barbecue meal 
provided by Charlotte and her staff(see 
photo). The event raised £2430 for the 
Princess Alice Hospice. John  Hughes who 
organised this event would like to thank all 
those who took part and donated to this 
very worthy cause.

EASTER TEXAS
On Easter Monday, 18th April we held a fun 
18 hole Texas Scramble with 42 members 
and guests talking part. The winners were 
Mike Macleod, Suzy Smith, Annabel and 
Bruce Hogg with 67½ points and they all 
won a voucher for the pro shop and  
a chocolate Easter bunny.

Here is a picture of the great spotted  
woodpecker which has been making such  
a noise on the 9th fairway!

On Sunday, 1st May the Club held its 
annual needle match between the past 
Captains and the Past Lady Captains 
for the Past Captains’ Trophy (originally 
donated by Geoff and Annette Rogers). 
The result was very close with the Past 
Captains winning by 2½ to 1½. The trophy 
was presented to the Winning Captain by 
Annette Rogers and her daughter. After the 
game, more than 20 members and guests 
sat down to a delicious roast dinner. 

On Saturday, 28th May, the Captain held 
a Captain’s Lunch in the Clubhouse where 
he invited men and women members  
to enjoy a delicious carvery lunch and 
generous amounts of wine (courtesy of  
the Captain!)

https://twitter.com/StrawberryGolf?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://en-gb.facebook.com/Strawberry-Hill-Golf-Club-1550494658597922/
https://plus.google.com/116113225429128071686
https://twitter.com/signup?lang=en-gb
https://en-gb.facebook.com/r.php
https://accounts.google.com/SignUp?service=oz&continue=https%3A%2F%2Fplus.google.com%2Fup%2F%3Fcontinue%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fplus.google.com%2Fcollections%2Ffeatured%26gpsrc%3Dgplp0

